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I arn a U.S. employee at Cisco Systems, Inc. One of the main reasons I carne to Cisco was to 
work in an exciting and fast paced environment based on innovation and high productivity. One of the 
ways that Cisco has attracted like minded folks was through employee stock options. These options 
give us a strong driver to accomplish these goals and as such, raise the stock price. Making companies 
like Cisco expense employee stock options will make it financially impractical for them to continue this 
practice. In the global economy where companies outside the U.S. can offer the stock options without 
expensing them will give them a leg up on us. It doesn't make sense to me to expense these options as 
they are not truly a company asset and they do affect the corporation through earnings per share dilution. 
This EPS dilution is also accounted for when the options are exercised. 

Thank you for taking the time to read my opinions. I feel it is critical that the U.S. not hamstring 
itself in this new economy. Again, please do NOT force U.S. corporations to expense stock options. 

Sincerely, 
Joe Martin 
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